## CHILTON POLDEN PARISH COUNCIL MINUTES FROMTHE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

## HELD IN THE CHURCH HALL on Wednesday 14<sup>th</sup> May 2014 at 8.15pm

- 1) Those in attendance: Parish Clerk, Mr A Carr, Mrs G Baker, Mr P Callaghan, Mr K Ullyatt, Mr T Hayne, Mr M Aylmer, County Councillor Mr M Healey and District Councillor Mr S Kingham and five parishioners
- 2) The Chairman opened the meeting and welcomed everyone. In his report the Village Hall Albemarle lease was discussed along with some of the excellent work carried out within the Village over the past year.
- 3) The Financial report was then discussed which is now waiting to be audited.
- 4) County Councillor Mr M Healey addressed the meeting stating how the flooding had affected all aspects of County's resources. He then presented the Chairman with a cheque for £750 for help towards the installation of a defibrillator in the Village. District Councillor Mr S Kingham then addressed the meeting informing everyone of some of the many aspects of work within our area.
- 5) The Chairman then read out a detailed report from the Playing Field Association and the Clerk read out a report from the Neighbourhood Watch Scheme
- 6) Parishioners raised a couple of issues problem with litter around the village and what to do with the old phone box.

The meeting closed at 9.45pm

Jim Murray Parish Clerk